Please bring back **ALL CARTS** to the entrance you found them at once you are finished using the cart instead of leaving it in the halls. Our hallways need to be clear in case of an emergency. Thank you!

Dear **ALL** Owners & Residents:

RE: Emergency Protocols

• In the event of a Medical

Emergency-Call 911

• In the event of a Security

Emergency-CALL 911

- In the event of a FIRE Emergency -Call 911
- In the event of a **Building Problem** (I.E: water leaks, lighting, telephones or heating) - Call the front desk Monday-Friday between the hours of 9:00-4:00 pm.
- On Evenings & Weekends- If critical only-Call CML Properties After Hours Emergency Line Toll free @ 1-888-372-1232 Ext. 3
- Non-Emergency RCMP Non-Emergency Line @ 250-561-3300



SENIORS COMMUNITY

iver Kenc

We would like to remind Residents, Visitors, Volunteers, and Employees of our Community Code of Conduct that everyone has the responsibility to uphold. Riverbend not only has Residents that we do not see all that often, but visitors as well so it is important to remember that just because you haven't seen someone here before does not mean they do not belong. Everyone regardless of appearance should be welcomed and treated with the respect and dignity they deserve. Thank you for helping us create an inclusive environment for everyone to enjoy!

The Public library has brought us some new large print books to read! Be sure to go check them out to see if there is something you haven't read yet. Then when you return your book please put it into the return bin instead of back on the shelves so our volunteers can keep the library organized. Thank you!

la cole dissi li inclunt la part se l'



To everyone who Celebrated a Birthday in February, And



To Wally for winning the

February Birthday Draw!

Don't forget, if you have a Birthday in March be sure to put your name in the birthday box at the front desk for your chance to win!



As of March 26th The Prince George Citizen will no longer deliver free newspapers. If you wish to subscribe to the Citizen it is \$3.00 a Week for door to door delivery. Please call 250-562-3301 to subscribe.

We have noticed that there has been some gum and other items discarded in the hand rails in the hallways. Please look to dispose of such items in the garbage available in your unit. The custodian has a lot of work to do in order to keep this beautiful building looking ever so perfect. Nobody wants to run their hand along the rail only to feel an item that does not belong there. Thank you!

SPEEDING DRIVERS

Sitting on the side of the highway waiting to catch speeding drivers, a Police Officers sees a car puttering along at 22 KPH. Says he to himself:" This driver is just as dangerous as a speeder!" So he turns on his lights and pulls over the driver over.

Approaching the car, he notices that there are five old ladies, two in the front seat and three in the back...wide eyes and white as ghosts. The driver, obviously confused. Says to him "Officer, I don't understand, I was doing exactly the speed limit! What seems to be the problem?"

"Ma'am," the officer replies, "you weren't speeding, but you should know that driving slower then the speed limit can also be a danger to other drivers." Slower than the speed limit? No sit, I was doing the speed limit exactly...It is posted at twenty-two Kilometers an hour!" the old woman says a bit proudly.

The Police Officer, trying to contain a chuckle explains to her that 22 is the highway number, not the speed.

A bit embarrassed, the woman grins and thanks the officer for pointing out her error.

Before I let you go, Ma'am, I have to ask—is everyone in this car OK? These women seem awfully shaken and they haven't made a peep this whole time" the officer asks. She replies," Oh, They'll be all right in a minute officer. We just got off Highway 189.

Newsletter Committee

interested in contributing to our Monthly Newsletter. Bring down your input and help us fill the Newsletter with new and exciting information. Watch the weekly Activity schedule to see when and where meetings occur!

Please remember to check and make sure the Library and Dining Rooms doors are shut fully and locked behind you as they do not lock automatically like the other

doors do when exiting or entering the building. This is an important role that everyone in our community can assist with to help keep our building safe and secure.

Help us keep our building clean by cleaning the snow and rocks off of your boots before coming inside. There is a mat outside the front doors to help with this.

Thank you!